

HUJJAT PRIMARY SCHOOL

Brookshill, Harrow Weald, HA3 6RR| www.hujjatprimary.org office@hujjatprimary.org| 020 8189 9730

NEWSLETTER

Where education is more than what you know, it's who you can become...

In His Name, the Most Kind, the Most Merciful

Friday 12th September 2025

Message from the Headteacher

As salaamu alaikum wa rahmatullahi wa barakatahu,

A very warm welcome back to every member of our school community! I would like to start by thanking all of our parents for their amazing show of appreciation for our staff with all your lovely gifts and cards. Your generosity and kindness is overwhelming and we will do all we can to be worthy of your trust this year. A special thankyou for the wonderful poem put together by some of our parents—you know who you are! I am delighted to welcome Mrs. Emini as Al—Adl teacher, science lead and Key Stage 2 phase lead, Ms Hassan as Al—Wadood class teacher and Sports/Outdoor Areas lead, Mrs. Shinwari, Ms. Marsida, Ms Al Badawi as TA's and Ms Reid in the Office to our ranks.

We have been working hard to develop our school much further this year and I am confident that this can be achieved Insha'Allah with your continued support. This term, we are developing our outdoor areas including the Key Stage 1 playground and the nature area outside of Key Stage 1 and I am pleased to see that staff are already taking advantage of these spaces. We would like to make one more collective effort to finish the painting and other jobs to complete the fantastic work that was done by our parent volunteers last summer. Parents are really encouraged to come and help us on Sunday 28th September to finish everything. The school gates will be open from 9:30am and will be closed at 5:00pm. Children are, of course, very welcome. I am also delighted to be able to confirm that we now have a fantastic new art/DT room (see the pictures on next page). A huge thank you to all the parents that have contributed to funding of this space at various events and to members of FOHPS (Friends of Hujjat Primary School) for your stirling efforts in helping to bring this about

helping to bring this about.

Another area that we will be developing is curriculum enrichment for our children. Our class teachers and support staff have very kindly agreed to provide the children with a more rounded and exciting school experience by running weekly after school clubs. These include "Hujjat Times", "Messy Hands" and " Comic Creations" amongst many other things. It's all very cryptic but refer to the clubs information already sent out. We will be running the walking Club until half term, but will then take a pause with the change in weather until Spring Term. Please look out for further information. Some of you may be aware that Ofsted have recently changed their inspection framework and school attendance is now a discreet area of scrutiny. We are still behind our target of reaching the national average for attendance but I am sure that we can achieve this Insha'Allah. Please accept my apologies for the problems that some of you experienced regarding the change in gate opening times. We thought about it carefully and we do hope that the changes have alleviated things for you. As mentioned in my email, the reason for the change was the urgent need to improve punctuality so that lessons can start on time and that all children benefit from a full day at school. Please look out for the following events: FOHPS Potluck Picnic—Wednesday 17th September in the school hall from 3:15pm and the Head Teacher's Forum— Tuesday 7th October (the topic will be school improvement).

I am really looking forward to working with everyone to make Hujjat the best school in the borough Insha'Allah and it is lovely to see you all again!

I wish you all a peaceful weekend **David Syed, Head teacher**

Message from the Faith Advisor

Salaam families of Hujjat Primary, SubhanAllah, it has been lovely to see and hear the school filled with children following in the footsteps of Prophet Muhammad (SAW) in their learning and behaviour as we embark on a new academic year.

This half term we are focussing on the value of compassion. In this week's assembly we celebrated the prophet reflecting on verse 33:21 of the Holy Quran and drawing from his 'excellent example' through a story of the Prophet Muhammad (SAW) where he showed compassion.

May Allah (SWT) help us all follow the example of our beloved Prophet Muhammad (SAW) throughout the year InshaAllah.

Mrs Jessa



Quran 33:21



لَّقَدْ كَانَ لَكُمْ فِي رَسُولِ ٱللَّهِ أُسْوَةٌ حَسَنَةٌ لِّمَن كَانَ يَرْجُوا ٱللَّهَ وَٱلْيَوْمَ ٱلْلَخِرَ وَذَكَرَ ٱللَّهَ كَثِيرًا

Laqad kaana lakum fee rasoolillahi uswatun hasnatunl liman kaana yar jullaaha wal yawmal aakhira wa dhakarallaha katheera

"Indeed, in the Messenger of Allah you have an excellent example for whoever has hope in Allah and the Last Day, and remembers Allah often."

Exciting News - Our New Art/DT Room is Ready!

We're thrilled to share that our brand-new Design & Technology room building work has been completed and we are now waiting for it to be furnished! This upgraded space is fully equipped to inspire creativity and hands-on learning. Take a look at the photos below to see our amazing new facilities!













Dates for your diaries:

Events	Dates and timings		
Statutory Reception Baseline Assessments	Wednesday 3 rd September – Wednesday 15 th October		
Prayer Discussion Forum (Online)	Monday 15 th September 6:30-7:30pm		
Open Morning <u>only</u> for new prospective parents	Wednesday 17 th September 10:30 – 11:30am		
FoHPS Back to School Picnic/Celebration of the Prophet Event (Hall)	Wednesday 17 th September at 3:15pm		
(Please Refer to information already sent)			
NO parking on-site			
Curriculum information morning followed by Meet the teacher for parents Years 1 & 2	KS1 – Wednesday 24th September 9.00-10.00am		
NO parking on-site			
Curriculum information morning followed by Meet the teacher for parents Years 3, 4 and 5	KS2 – Wednesday 1st October 9.00-10.00am		
NO parking on-site			
Open Morning only for new prospective parents	Wednesday 1 st October 10:30-11:30am		
All About EYFS workshop for parents (Online)	Wednesday 1 st October 4.45–5.30pm		
Whole School Photographs	Thursday 2nd October– Friday 3rd October		
Parent Forum and Coffee with the HT (In school)	Tuesday 7 th October 9.15am		
Reading in EYFS workshop for parents (Online)	Wednesday 8 th October 4.45-5.30pm		
Flu Immunisation	Tuesday 14th October (1st Session) Thursday 27th November (2nd Session)		
Mathematics in EYFS workshop for parents (Online)	Wednesday 15 th October 4.45-5.30pm		
Harrow Early Help Workshop for Parents (On site) - Managing children with challenging behaviour	Monday 15th October 9.30-10.30		
FoHPS Coffee Morning (Library)	Friday 24 th October 2025 9:00am		
Half Term Break	Monday 27th October – Friday 31st October		

Additional Information:

We still have limited spots available in some of our clubs. If you haven't signed up yet, now's your chance to sign up on Arbor- don't miss out!

	Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday
		PE - YEAR 2 AND YEAR 4	PE - YEAR 1	PE - EYFS, YEAR 1 AND YEAR 5	PE - YEAR 2, YEAR 3, YEAR 4 AND YEAR 5
Autumn Term	Forest School Club with Ms Shah (Year 3) Only available for Autumn Term 1	Arts & Crafts Club with Ms Hassan (Year 4) Only available for Autumn Term 1	LAMDA (Year 4 & 5) 3.30-4.15 (External)	Origami Club with Ms Mahir & Ms Haider (Year 1) Only available for Autumn Term 1	Cooking Club with Ms Navazi & Ms Gula- mali (Years 1 and 2)
	Gardening Club with Ms Elhafedi (Years 1-5)	PSD Football Club (Years 1-2)	PSD Football Club (Years 3-5)	PSD Gymnastics Club (Years 1-5)	PSD Multi- Sports Club (Years 3-5)
	LAMDA (Years 3) (External)		Quran Club with Ms Souilah (Years 1-2)	We Are Editors: Hujjat Times Club with Mrs Laamri Only available for Autumn Term 1 (Year 2)	Young Mindful- ness (All Years) (External)
	Badminton (All Years) (External)			Let's Bake Club with Mrs Emini (Year 5) Only available for Autumn Term 1	Taekwondo (All Years) (External)

'Pupils of the Week' Achievements

Each week, we focus on one of our school values. During PSHE lessons and assemblies we discuss the importance of our school values and how we can demonstrate these by following the example of our beloved Prophet (PBUH). The value for this half term is **Compassion**. We are very proud of our pupils demonstrating this value!

	Pupils' of the Week 12th September
An Noor	
Al Haqq	
Al Kareem	Yaqub
Al Hakeem	Anayah I
Al Khaaliq	Naila
Al Wahhaab	Sara
Ar Raoof	Zahra A
Ash Shakoor	Ayla
As Saboor	Fatima
Al Wadood	Maryam R
Al 'Adl	Zakariyya
Al Ghafoor	Aaliyah R

Attendance Awards Our target is 96% or more!

Well done to

Al Wadood & Al Hakeem

class for achieving the
best attendance across
 school with 95%

w.e. 5th September

Well done to
Al Wadood
class for achieving the
best attendance across
school with 100%
w.e. 12th September



IN to WIN Attendance Winner

Well done to **Malak Al (3S)** for having 100% attendance this week!

